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Harbor Area MARC / MAFCA           

Upcoming Business Meetings 
  
 Mark your calendars for the 
March meeting. It will be Friday, March 
25th, at Walteria Park. 7:30PM. 
 Come a little early and help set up 
chairs and tables. See you there! 
  
 The April Meeting will be April 
29th. Mark your calendars. 

2  Monty’s Team Talk & Sunshine Status 
3  Birthdays - Editor’s Corner 
4 Club merchandise - Sale Items! 
4  Local car gatherings 
5  Business meeting notes  
6  Tech Talk—Accessories for the A 
6 Local car events 
7  Touring with Elaine  
 

8 Wheels & Deals  
8  Activities at Al’s Garage 
9  Fashions and some fun 
9 Era Fashions 
10 Random Thoughts 
10-11 Our Advertising Friends  
12 Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 The April Board meeting 
will be on Tuesday, April 5th, 
7PM at the  Toyota Auto Mu-
seum, 19600 Van Ness Ave., Tor-
rance CA.   
 We will be planning up-
coming events. All are welcome. 

Tours 
 Our annual 
trek to the fun Orange 
County pancake break-
fast will be on Sunday, 
April 10th. Meet at 
6:45AM. We leave 
Harbor Freight at 
7AM for the 45 min-

ute freeway drive. The early departure allows 
us to park closer to the activity.  

Technical Activities 
  
 In addition to 
meeting each Saturday 
at Al’s Garage, we will 
have the annual Safety 
Inspection meeting at 
Pat Tucker’s home on 
Sat., April 9th start-
ing at 9AM.  
See you there. 

The HarborLight Newsletter 
was awarded the MARC  

Newsletter Award of Excellence 
for six years. 2009 - 2014 

and 
2015 MAFCA Certificate of Merit 

Please visit our awesome website 
Check it out: 

www.HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Founded in Aug 1957. Torrance, California. 
 58 years of driving history!  

Dedicated to preserving and driving the Model ‘A’ Ford 

April 2016 

Harbor As  

after a great 

whale watching 

boat trip  

from 

Balboa Island 
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“A” View from the Running Board 
  
    

  
 The month of March has most certainly been an interesting time for 
your President. As many of you already know I underwent a surgical correc-
tion for blocked arteries that resulted in two (2) stents. I join a small 
group of members with these life-saving devices. I am on the mend and look 
forward to an active year.  
 April is a busy month for the Harbor A's...our annual Safety Check/
Inspection on the 9th, the great Orange County Pancake Breakfast on the 
10th. In addition, the 2016 CCRG will be held in Clovis on the April 15-17 
with several club members attending.  

 One of my personal goals for this year is 
expanding our membership. We are one of the 
largest clubs now but there is always room for 
new members!! I welcome all ideas that will 
help us increase membership especially younger 
members. Our love for the Model A is conta-
gious. We continue to enjoy our Saturday morn-
ings at Al Avoian's garage with many satisfied 
"customers".  
 Thanks to all for your kind cards, phone 
calls and visits...it meant a lot. Be safe out 
there, folks. 
Best regards, 

Monty 

Monty’s Team Talk 
A Note from our President 

Monty Bates III 

Sunshine Status 
 

 Our President, Monty Bates, had a little scare this last week. He felt a little 
chest pain and immediately went to his doctor. They determined he had a blood vessel 
blocked about 80% and needed a stent right away. It turns out, he needed two stents! 
He is doing fine and feeling better all the time. Good call, Monty! 
 
 Long time member, Gary Guttormson, hasn’t been at our events recently and has 
not been feeling well. The editor is not quite sure what the concern is, but a ‘Get Well’ 
card to Gary would be appreciated. Hope to see you soon, Gary. 
  
 Donnis Bates’ father passed away last week at the age of 94. Services will be 
held in San Diego on Monday, March 28th. This has been a rough couple weeks for the 
Bates with Monty’s procedure and Donnis being down with the flu. Our thoughts and love 
go out to you both at this difficult time.  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=hospital+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=6C90F1322DBA6611D92A8E37EAE6D0EAAD27277F&selectedIndex=62&ccid=28%2bXeOjr&simid=608047733672969251&thid=OIP.Mdbcf9778e8ebc4dfd53eefc09e494946H0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0
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April  Birthdays 

 A little behind the scenes info and requests from the editor 
 We editors are always looking for articles of interest to put in the 
newsletters. There must be some interesting Model A stories waiting to be 
told. For instance: How long have you had your car? Was it your first car? 
Have you driven it on some great journeys? Was it a family car? Did you re-
store it yourself?  Do you have before and after pictures? Did you take a neat 
picture at a club event? Email them to me, or if you have photos, I can scan 
them and put them in the newsletter. Either way, let me know.  
 I have been encouraging new members of the Harbor club to receive 
the HarborLight by email. I am also asking existing members to do the same. 
Just let me know your current email address. It’s that simple. The club saves 
about $1.25 each month per email subscriber. I still snail mail 45. I have an email distribution now of 54 
people from the Harbor Club and 34 others. This is more than $850 per year savings, AND it is in color! 
You can print it out in B&W or color if you want, enlarge it, send it to your friends, or save it in your 
computer files. Again, just let me know your email address.  
 If you want a sample email version, let me know also. I will send you one. 
 
 The newsletter is distributed to many other clubs locally and to other parts of the country. If 
you have an item for sale, let me know. I will put it in the ‘Wheels and Deals’ section. Thanks . . . .  

April  Anniversaries 

Editor’s Corner 

By Dick Wyckoff 

 As always, the San Diego Qualcomm swap 
meet was a lot of fun. Bought some small things I 
didn’t know I needed!  
 I was pleasantly surprised with the MAFCA 
award  ‘Certificate of Merit’  for the HarborLight 
newsletter. It is always rewarding to know your ef-
forts are appreciated! 

 Looking forward to the upcoming club events and the MAFCA National Meet in Loveland CO. Jan 
and I attended a similar event in Breckenridge CO a couple years back and had a great time. For those 
that have never attended a National Convention, do it. Lots of great cars and, of course, nice people. It 
is worth the effort. 
 Long time member, Vince Migliazzo, called me and needed help getting his late ‘31 coupe started. 
It hadn’t run in a couple years. I took a few tools with me and with a good charge on the battery, we 
got it running in short order. Sounds really nice. It needs a little more tinkering, but the hard work is 
done. A really nice car! 
 Hope to see you all at the Safety meeting Sat. April 9th and then the Orange County pancake 
breakfast the next day! I love this stuff! 

1 James Walker 

12 Carol Olsen 

14 Drain Marshall 

19 Kathy Valot 

28 Larry & Patti Migliazzo 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=celebration+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=E426FD299DC62A3CA474F31EC1C6395C0884D127&selectedIndex=179&ccid=F0w6%2bVkG&simid=608020108349931774&thid=OIP.M174c3af95906befbdfd497f9f6479f73H0
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering   
If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on 
Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, check out the 
Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and 
Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Several of the Harbor 
Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  
car types meet to talk cars. There are some very nice 
autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. 
Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, and get your 
weekend started in true So. California style.  

Monday Supper at Hof’s Hut 
We have been meeting for dinner on Monday at Hof’s 

Hut on 237th and Crenshaw for a while now. The food 

is good and the staff takes good care of us. Come on by 

and join in the festivities. Time: about 5PM. 

2016 Membership, Roster and Club Items:  

by Ursula Schmidt & Jan Wyckoff 

 The new 2016 Harbor phonebooks/rosters are available at all get-
togethers. The first booklet is free to members. Additional copies are $1.50 
They are also available free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't 
attend events can request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 
310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your current info.  

 Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or 
email changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the HarborLight. 

 Just In!  We have received a new order of long-sleeved denim shirts with the club’s logo on them. 

Men’s and Women’s sizes. See Jan at the meeting. Price $28. (XXL—$30) These are going fast. . . . 
 Jan Wyckoff has a nice selection of Harbor polo shirts. She has blue, grey and some new white shirts 
available for sale at $20 each. Hopefully she has your size as they are going fast!  Jan just got a new order in. 
Check them out. Be sure and wear them to the club’s events.  
 Warm Vests? We’ve got ‘em. They run $31. 
 How about a ball cap to go with the shirt or vest?   Jan has them, too. 

 
Merchandise Sale! 

 Our 50th anniversary T-shirts have been reduced to $10. We have 4 Lg, 2 Sm. See Jan. 
Other items available are vests, ball caps of many colors, and club patches. 

“Cruise at the Beach” Friday afternoon at Ruby’s Diner 
 Starting on Friday, April 8th and all summer long, Ruby’s Diner 
245 N. Harbor Drive, in Redondo Beach (by the pier) will host a weekly 
gathering of fun cars. This event can bring as many as 150 cars of all 
types. Classics, Concours, hot rods, antiques, sports cars, motorcycles, 
and Model As.  Many Harbor Club members show their cars and enjoy a 
great meal in the diner. Check it out. Times are about 4 to 7:00 PM 
every Friday. There is a nice drawing and trophies are awarded each 
week.  
Parking is free to participating cars. 
This event will continue all summer until October 28th, 2016 
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HARBOR MARC/MAFCA CLUB MEETING      
Date:  February 26th, 2016      Location: Walteria Clubhouse 

 
President:  Monty Bates called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.  
Salute to the flag:   Led by Jim Huizdos 
Recognition of Past Presidents:  Dick Wyckoff, Pat Yacklon & Tim Harrison    
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Jim Huizdos moved that the Minutes be approved as printed in the HarborLight; the motion was sec-

onded by Elaine Pisu. 
Vice President:  Tim Harrison ♦ There is an original Scott paper towel holder complete with a roll of original blue paper towels ♦ 

Thanks to all that brought prizes for the opportunity drawing. Prez Monty thanked everyone for doing such a good job last year and 
wanted to start off by thanking the ladies in the back: Pat Harrison & Jan Wyckoff for all they do. 
Treasurer:   Daffy Wagner - reported all bills are paid!   We’re doin’ fine. 
HarborLight Editor:  Dick Wyckoff ♦ Monty announced that Dick had received another award for his excellent job as Editor of our 

newsletter ‘The HarborLight’.  This one was from MAFCA (Model A Ford Club of America) and was ‘Newsletter Certificate of Merit’.  
What a great job you are doing Dick – thank you. ♦ If you have something to sell, trade or give-away the HarborLight is a great place 
to advertise.  Get Dick the information and he will publish it ♦ Jim Huizdos brought in the flyer about Ruby’s Friday night gatherings, 
beginning again on April 8th ♦ If you would like to write an article for the HarborLight, contact Dick and he will publish it.   
Historian/Webmaster:  Sue Hankins ♦ Has a 15 minute slide show for us this evening with images from the Banquet, the movie shoot 

that a few of our members had their cars in, and a couple of outings from  Northern California ♦ She has been updating the website 
with new photos.  Please visit the website and pass along any photos or information you would like her to add ♦ Our website renewal 
for the year will be due shortly.  Sue has been our liaison with MAFFI (Model A Ford Foundation) and would like to have someone 
take over that contact.  Dick Wyckoff volunteered, he will be able to review the monthly newsletter from them and publish any 
events or interesting tidbits in our HarborLight. 
Membership:   Ursi Schmidt ♦ Not present – Nothing new to report ♦ Tim Harrison told us we have a visitor this evening, his name is 

Joe Savornich, he owned a Model A Roadster Pick-up.  He saw our ad in the Daily Breeze and decided to join us this evening.  
 Membership Drawing:  Pat Harrison won woman’s prize, Mirco Pisu won men’s. 
Technical & Safety:  Cliff LeFall ♦ We will be at Al’s garage this Saturday “in by 10:00am out by 12:00” One of the seminars this 

week will be installing the new LED tail lights (on “Alice”) ♦ Lots of group participation, with donuts and coffee ♦ Bring your projects 
♦The address is 904 Van Ness Avenue, Torrance, CA ♦ Monty thanked Al Avoian for the use of his garage & hosting our weekly semi-
nars ♦ Reminded everyone of the upcoming safety check on April 9th at Pat Tucker’s home. Also stressed the importance of having 
seat belts in our ‘A’s ♦ Thanks expressed for work done. 
Sergeant at Arms (badge money):  Jim Huizdos collected $3.50  
Sunshine: Doris Marshall ♦ Not Present ♦ Dianne Runyon had eye surgery – but is doing well and is here this evening ♦ Walt Hibbard 

is still on the mend. 
Advertising:  Amy Knott ♦ Not present – Nothing new to report  
Birthdays and Anniversaries:  Birthdays:  3_Dianne Runyon, 4_Mary Ann Friedrich, 8_Richard Parrish, 12_Margret Gott, 24_Jay 

Skinner, 25_Diana Murphy & Jack Goldberg, 28_Jim Perreten & 31_Al Avoian ♦ Anniversaries:  7_Dick & Jan Wyckoff and Tim & Pat 
Harrison, 10_Monty & Donnis Bates, 20_Art & Daffy Wagner, 24_Ted & Janice Dalton, 31_Dave & Joy Pierson  
Tools Coordinator:  Bobby DeCrescenzo ♦ Harbor’s tools are listed in the HarborLight.  
Tours:  Elaine Pisu & Co-Chair Jim Huizdos ♦ Sunday, March 6th – Whale watching – Meet at Harbor Freight @ 8: AM – we will drive 

to Newport Beach and board a Whale watching vessel.  The boat goes out at 10:30 and returns between 12:30 and 1:00 cost $19 per 
person.  We will conclude with lunch & ferry ride across the channel.  There is a list being circulated please sign if you plan to attend 
♦ Saturday, April 9th 9:00AM Safety Check at Pat Tuckers.  This is also a potluck please coordinate with Ruxella Speights regarding 
what you will be bringing.  Elaine is talking to Pat about having a seminar during the Safety Check to make the standing dolls that lean 
against the wall with their back to the room.  If you would like to participate coordinate with Elaine regarding what materials you will 
need.  (Oshkosh by Gosh jean or outfit of your choice)   ♦ Sunday, April 10th the 55th annual Orange County Pancake Breakfast – Meet 
at Harbor Freight @ 6:45AM, we will leave at 7:00AM ♦ The weekend of April 15 – 17 is CCRG in Clovis California.  Price increases in 
March so make your reservations soon ♦ July 15th – 17th 2016 The Harbor A’ will be having an event much like Wings and Wheels in 
Solvang this summer.  Friday evening is outdoor live theater. See Weeg if you plan to attend.  Please make your hotel reservations 
soon if you have not already done so.  We have a couple of tours already set and more are in the planning stages ♦ May 1st – save the 
date – tour under construction ♦ Monty suggested possibly having a couple overnight tours this coming up year or next year 
Merchandise:  Jan Wyckoff – We have lots of shirts, hats, patches all available for you to make your own.  Come see me!   
Refreshments:  Ruxella Speights – Thanked everyone for signing up for refreshments ♦ Monty reminded everyone that Ruxella was 

woman of the year last year and what a great job she is doing for our club 
Old Business: The Wooden Thumb Award is being held by Jim Huizdos. Once the new owner is present it will be presented 
New Business: Dick Wyckoff & Elaine Pisu discussed emergency contact information.  Elaine asked for a contact in case of emer-

gency that she could keep in an emergency packet that will go on all tours.  Dick Wyckoff had a more extensive form that he was able 
to get from the El Segundo Police Department.  It is called the File of Life.  It has a magnet on the back side so can be put on your 
refrigerator at home and/or on your dashboard in your Model A when on tour.  It has your health and contact information included.  
It is a quick and easy way for you to be sure that you get the correct care in case of an emergency.  It takes a minute to fill out the 
form, but it is worth the time spent.  Cards and packets were distributed ♦ Cell phones also have an option to have an ICE number in 
your contacts.  ‘ICE’ stands for IN CASE OF EMERGENCY contact . . . . . ♦ Monty asked that all members put their thinking caps on 
for fundraising for this year.  Please contact him with any suggestions you might have ♦ Sue Hankins brought up the fact that next 
year is our 60th anniversary.  We had such a successful and wonderful time at our 50th we all agreed that we should start the planning 
process now ♦ Dick Wyckoff reminded everyone that the swap meet at Qualcomm in San Diego is this week-end, 
lots of great stuff.  Open Saturday and Sunday at 8:00AM – Admission is free; parking $10 ♦  
Clock Prize:  Won by Willie Duncan      
Refreshments hosted by:  Dianne & Jim Runyon – Thank You     
Next General Meeting:  Friday, March 25th same time same place (7:30PM @Walteria Clubhouse)   
Next Board Meeting:  Tuesday, March 2st, 7:00pm at the Toyota facility  
Meeting adjourned:  Elyse Beardsley moved that the meeting be adjourned; it was seconded by Daffy Wagner.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 p.m. for refreshments and slide show by Sue Hankins.   
Respectfully submitted; Donnis Bates, Secretary 



6 

 

 
 

 
Lots of Car Events of Interest for 2016 

 
April 7-9, - MARC Membership Meet, Flint Michigan. 

April 10th, (Sun) - Orange County’s Pancake Breakfast. Great event. More to follow. 

April 15-17 (Fri-Sun) - CCRG in Clovis CA.  

May 7th, (Sat) - 46th Annual Antique Nationals. Auto Club Dragway, 9300 Cherry Ave, Fontana CA 8AM 

May 15th, (Sun) - Muckenthaler Car Show. Fullerton. We have participated in this all-day event. More to come 

May 27-29 (Fri-Sun) - NCRG Modesto CA 

June 11—12 (Sat-Sun) - 47th Swap Meet. Western Little League 6707 N. Little League Dr., San Bernardino CA 6AM 

June 19-24, - MAFCA National Convention - Loveland, Colorado. Host: Model A Ford Club of Colorado 

June 25th, (Sat) - OC Model T club Swap Meet El Dorado High School, 1651 Valencia Ave., Placentia CA 92870  6AM—2PM 

June 26 (Sun) -  Henry Ford Picnic, Heritage Park, Santa Fe Springs CA.  Diamond Tread Chapter 

June 25-July 1,- MARC National Meet, Perrysburg, Ohio. 

Technical Talk 

Model A 
Era  

Accessories 
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April and May are going to be great!! 
 

  
 Saturday, April 9th  at 9:00 AM is our pot 
luck safety check and please remember that in order 

to get a roadrunner patch you must have your car safety checked.  Plus, it’s always a great time!!  This is where 
you bring your Model A to the meeting and a group of inspectors look at your car mainly for safety. This includes 
windshield wipers, fire extinguisher, lights, horn, etc.  This year, thanks again to Pat Tucker and her son Keith, we 
will meet at their home at 21808 Dolores St., Carson CA 90745. Time is 9AM. We usually check 15 to 20 cars, so 
it is a busy day. Time to enjoy visiting with your Model A friends and have fun doing it!  Pot luck ‘assignments’ are 
A-L main dish, and M-Z salads and side dishes.  
 
 The 55th Annual Orange County Pancake Breakfast is on Sunday, April 10.  We will meet at Harbor 
Freight (Hawthorne and Artesia) at 6:45 AM and leave at 7:00 and take the freeway to Hart park in Orange. It 
is about a 45 minute drive at 45MPH. Some take the surface streets and it takes about an hour. This is always a 
GREAT event.  We normally get around 275—350 old cars there. Most are Model As but some other vintage iron 
shows up also. Many of us will go to lunch at Watson’s Drug Store in Orange before driving home. CW Moss is 
nearby if you need some Model A hardware. 
 
 The weekend following the Pancake Breakfast, April 15-17, is the CCRG in Clovis. We always have a good 
turn-out for that event so let’s talk and plan to caravan up to Clovis. Several have signed up for the event. Some 
are driving or trailering their Model As and others are taking their moderns. All are welcome! 

  
 We are working hard on our Solvang event so if you haven’t made your hotel 
reservations do it soon for July 15-17. Friday we are going to see “Shrek the Mu-
sical” at the Solvang Festival Theater. Weeg Thompson is coordinating tickets for 
the live performance.  
 
 Just a reminder: Wear your Harbor shirts and jackets to these events! 
 
SAVE THE DATE: Sunday, May 1, 2016. More to come. 
 
That’s all for now. When some new fun events develop, we’ll post them right 
here! 
 
Ciao for now,      

  Mama Pisu 

 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

Whale watching in Southern California 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=shrek+the+musical&view=detailv2&qpvt=shrek+the+musical&id=55724648AA86D97D77CCDCF09C929F9926F67E0F&selectedIndex=20&ccid=Ssz0tWL5&simid=608032851638750218&thid=OIP.M4accf4b562f9101f1656a29874c39cbdH0
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Wheels & Deals:  
  
Member Dan Fitzgerald has quite a collection of Model A spare parts from wheels to motors. He is 
trying to cut down on his ‘inventory’ and will negotiate prices.  Give him a call at 310-344-2306 to see 
what he has. He is located in Palos Verdes CA. 

 
  For Sale: 1931 Stone Guard (new)  $125.  
  1930 Cabriolet Chrome Windshield (needs re –chrome) drilled for Windshield Wiper. $200 
  1930-31 Chrome Headlight Bar (needs re-chrome) $100 
Other items: Drive shaft, clutch and flywheel, Head, 4-4.75x19, 6 year old tubes.  
 Prices negotiable: Contact Joe Freitag at 310-871-2567. Palos Verdes CA 

 
For Sale: Model A trunk. Reasonable price. Check with Dick Lusk at 310-539-5391. Harbor City CA 

 
• Used Christmas and greeting cards.  (Complete cards please).  We will  recycle them.  
  Ursi (310) 539-5391 and Doris (310) 378-5061. 

Some activities at Al’s Garage on Saturdays 
 

Cliff fixing Sue’s water pump Dennis and Monty  
working on Al’s T 

Phil and Mirco  Repairing a trailer Fitting the hoo
d  

on Al’s ‘31 AA truck 

A busy day at Al’s garage 

Dr. Steve has vice
s too! 

What is wrong with this engine dolly? 

Tell me again how that engine mounts! 

Jim doing extensive caster  
reconfiguration on engine dolly 

Oh! Now I see how it works! 
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Fashions of the 30’s 

Model A barn find. Original owner 

Vintage Model A beer advertising truck 



The HarborLight is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor-
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 
Model ‘A’ 6 volt  

Interstate Battery 
Specials 

16015 S. Western Ave. 
Gardena CA. 90247 

310-323-0969 

Some Random Personal Thoughts. . . . 

 

•My goal for 2016 was to lose just 10 pounds.  Only 15 to go. 

•Ate salad for dinner!  Mostly croutons & tomatoes.  Really just one big, round crouton covered with to-

mato sauce.  And cheese.   FINE, it was a pizza.  I ate a pizza. 

•How to prepare Tofu: 

1.  Throw it in the trash. 

2.  Grill some meat. 

•I just did a week's worth of cardio after walking into a spider web. 

•I don't mean to brag, but...... I finished my 14-day diet in 3 hours and 20 minutes. 

•A recent study has found that women who carry a little extra weight live longer than men who mention it. 

•Kids today don't know how easy they have it.  When I was young, I had to walk 9 feet through shag car-

pet to change the TV channel. 

•Senility has been a smooth transition for me. 

•Remember back when we were kids and every time it was below zero out they closed school?   Me neither. 

•I may not be that funny or athletic or good looking or smart or talented....I forgot where I was going 

with this. 

•I love being over 50.   I learn something new every day....... and forget 5 others. 

•A thief broke into my house last night……. He started searching for money so I woke up and searched 

with him. 

•My dentist told me I need a crown.  I was like:  I KNOW !    Right? 

•I think I'll just put an "Out of Order" sticker on my forehead and call it a day. 

  

PS:  Sunday, March 13, 2016 begins Daylight Savings Time.  Don't forget to set your bathroom scale back 

10 pounds on Saturday night  

Interesting Article from the February 1973 HarborLight 
  

 Member Frank Young spotted a lady in a stalled station wagon during a heavy rainstorm recently in the 

Pacific Palisades CA area. He stopped to render assistance and when he couldn’t get the car started, he offered 

to phone from his mobile-service unit, or drive her home. . . . Which he did. And that is when he found out that 

the lovely lady was Mrs. Nancy Reagan! 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 

   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 883-3712  
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Certified LeBaron- 
Bonney Installer 

Proud printer of the HarborLight 

1750 E. Holly St. 
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 



From: 
Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2016 Board of Directors: 
President: 

Montelle Bates III (310) 516-0468 

Email: 1931TudorMonty@gmail.com 

Vice-President: 

Tim Harrison       (310) 318-5920 

Treasurer: 

Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 

Secretary: 

Donnis Bates       (310) 516-0468 

Tour Director(s): 

Elaine Pisu       (310) 793-1789 

Jim Huizdos       (310) 375-2737 

Appointed Officers: 
Technical Director: 

Cliff LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian: 

Sue Hankins     (310) 782-0082 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Doris Marshall     (310) 378-5061 

Advertising: 

Amy Knott     (310) 704-8002 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Ruxella Speights   (310) 675-2243 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Jan Wyckoff      (310) 322-8863 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (310) 328-7333 
Webmaster: 
Sue Hankins       (310) 782-0082 
www.HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

HarborLight Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 
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     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   
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